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FRIDAY BULLETIN                  11.10.24 
 

Growing together as children of God 

 
At Holy Trinity C of E Primary School: 

✓we want our pupils to grow in confidence, independence, resilience and knowledge, so that all achieve their full 

potential and develop a life-long love of learning and of the world around us. 

✓we work together with families, community and church to model positive relationships, supporting each other 

and acknowledging that we are stronger when we work together. 

✓we are growing together as children of God, strengthening our faith, secure in the knowledge we are unique, 

loved and cherished.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

On Monday I had the privilege of presenting our pupil leaders with their badges. At Holy Trinity, we are keen to 

develop the leadership skills of our children, and so, we offer many opportunities for them to serve our school 

community. The children were asked to take their role seriously and responsibly, and to wear their badges with 

pride. This year we have the following different leadership roles: 

• Reading Ambassadors 

• Digital Leaders 

• Anti-Bullying Ambassadors and Buddies 

• PE Ambassadors 

• House Captains 

• Office Aides 

• Language Ambassadors 

• Junior Leadership Team (including Chair and Vice-Chair) 

• Eco-Warriors (including Chair and Vice-Chair) 

• Growing Together in Spirit Team (including Chair and Vice-Chair) 

      
In Computing, Year 3 learnt about the journey of a file using key terms such as wireless access point, network switch 

and server. 

                                                  

Many congratulations to 

our Tag Rugby team who 

came second overall in 

the Merton competition 

today. 



   
Year 4 had a superb time meeting Tim Peake at the Wimbledon Bookfest this week. It was wonderful to see the 

children reading Tim Peake’s book as they left school that day. 
 

Share My Learning – Friday 18th October, 8.15-8.45am 

Share My Learning sessions are an opportunity for children to show their parents/carers their work and their 

classroom. The Share My Learning session this half-term will be held on Friday 18th October. The sessions are 

suited to parents/carers of children in Reception through to Year 6. It can sometimes be too unsettling for the 

nursery children at this stage in the year when it comes to parents leaving after the session. 

 

If you arrive between 8.15 and 8.30am, please enter via the main front door on Effra Road. After this time, enter via 

the Faraday Gate from the playground. We will ask parents to vacate the building at 8.45am so that we can start the 

school day promptly. 

 

If you are a key worker, and unable to come in and see your child’s work, do email 

headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk and I will work out a way for you to see the books. 

 
Schools Sunday – Sunday 20th October, 10am @ Holy Trinity Church 

We encourage as many children and families as possible to come to the special Schools’ Sunday service at Holy 

Trinity Church on Sunday 20th October at 10am. Children do not need to wear their school uniform. The choir will 

be singing, so we would certainly ask that as many choir members as possible attend. Even if your child is not in the 

choir, they would be welcome to sing along too. The children will be singing The Lord’s My Shepherd (Stuart Townend 

version), do click on the link to practise at home https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pN4tPkX0MG0 

 

Secondary School Applications – Year 6 parents/carers 

Merton have asked us to remind you that the applications for secondary schools, for entry in September 2025, need 

to be completed by 31st October 2024. Do email headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk if you need any support 

with this. The applications can be completed via the following website: 

https://www.merton.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/secondary 

 

Christmas Card Ordering  

Every year, the children at Holy Trinity create amazing Christmas themed designs which are then made into cards or 

other personalised items to share with friends and family. You can purchase them from 'Art Projects for Schools' 

(APFS), and at the same time help raise money for our school and for the Woodland Trust, a charity that focuses on 

creating more woodland areas across the UK. 

Your child will have brought home a Christmas card design and information leaflet today (Friday). If you would like 

to order some cards, wrapping paper, labels, bags or mugs, please visit the website and input the unique artwork 

code found on the back of your child's design.  

 

You must order from APFS before midnight on the 23rd October otherwise you will incur additional postage 

charges. 

 

The items will be delivered to your child in the week commencing 11th November. 

Thank you,  

Miss McHenry 

mailto:headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pN4tPkX0MG0
mailto:headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk
https://www.merton.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/admissions/secondary


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

New Menu 

The new lunch menu is attached to this Bulletin and is on our website. Please note that the new menu starts after 

half-term. Caterlink accidently left off the week beginning 21st October from the current menu – this week will be 

Week 1 of the current menu.  

 

HOTS Notices 

Autumn Disco Tickets! 

One week left until the big event! It’s still not too late to secure your tickets! 

  

Friday, October 18, 2024 

Nursery/KS1: 5:30-6:30pm 

KS2: 6:45-8pm 

  

Join us for a fun-filled hour of music, dancing, make over stalls, treats, sweets, and glow stick novelties. Children are 

welcome to wear fancy dress/costumes, but please do not bring any accessories/toy weapons. Children must be 

supervised by a parent/carer or another adult. SPACE IS LIMITED in the hall, so we recommend 2-3 children attend 

with each adult. Please note that this event is only for current enrolled students of Holy Trinity School, and there is 

not enough space for younger siblings to attend. We are also looking for volunteers to assist. If you are able to help 

please feel free to register when purchasing tickets or email us at hotsemail@gmail.com. 

  

* Buggies must be left outside 

  

Cake Donations Needed! 

We are seeking donations of cakes and treats to sell at the Autumn Disco. If you would like to contribute, please 

feel free to drop off donations to the office the day of the event or drop off prior to the start of the disco. Please 

note key ingredients used and avoid nuts. This way we can prevent issues for guests with dietary 

requirements/allergies.  

  

Disco Volunteers Needed! 

We are still looking for volunteers to help at each group event. Currently, we need help with the makeover stalls in 

KS1, and volunteers with our cake stall in both groups. If you are able to help, feel free to sign up when purchasing 

tickets with the link below, or email at hotsemail@gmail.com. 

  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=shop  

 

Entries must be given to Miss McHenry by Weds 16th October with your name and age on the back. 

Winning entries will be exhibited in the YWA 2024 Winter Show which runs from Nov 11th—Dec 30th. 

Young Wimbledon Artists, Wimbledon Museum and 

Wimbledon Royal British Legion are joining forces to 

put on a winter show. The theme is ‘We Will    

Remember Them’, and they want young artists to 

interpret these words in any way they choose; 

inspiration could come from a poem, a family memory 

or what the poppy means to them. Pieces can be made 

in 2D or 3D, maximum size A3. 

Art Competition! 

(ages 7-11) 

mailto:hotsemail@gmail.com
mailto:hotsemail@gmail.com
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/hots/index.cfm?event=shop


 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 
 

Backstage Careers at 'Theatrecraft – Next Generation' 

This October half-term, Theatrecraft & White Light will be hosting an exciting event at the Science Museum, 

TheatreCraft - Next Generation; showcasing backstage careers in theatre. Aimed at children and teens aged 7 to 15, the 

event aspires to raise awareness of career opportunities in areas like lighting, audio, video, and rigging technology. 

From Tuesday, 29th October to Friday, 1st November, we expect to welcome up to 20,000 visitors to the 

Technician Gallery, where they can explore a variety of backstage roles in the theatre industry via hands-on 

demonstrations pods and our CraftStage talks. 

If you're planning to visit during the day, be sure to prebook your free ticket. 

https://my.sciencemuseum.org.uk/events?view=calendar&kid=441&_gl=1*1lnodit*_gcl_au*MTc4ODkwMDcwMC4xNzI0MDYxMDg0&queueittoken=e_smgqueue~q_f99454a7-8a37-4e53-bec9-51c7ccf4fde7~ts_1728560401~ce_true~rt_safetynet~h_bd87bc9848f2e54355bd5d6519ad983945524657d3e2cf00c2c620b85efaa51d


 

 
 

 



 
  

 
 

  

 



 

 
 

Attached Items 

• New Lunch Menu – starts after half term 

 

 

 

 

 

 



TERM DATES 

Autumn Term 2024 

First day: Monday 2 September 2024 (INSETS Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September) 

Children start back Wednesday 4th September 2024 

Half term: Monday 28 October to Friday 1 November 2024 

Last day Friday 20 December 2024 

Spring Term 2025 

First day: Monday 6 January 2025 (INSET Monday 6th January 2025) 

Children start back Tuesday 7th January 2025 

Half term: Monday 17 February to Friday 21 February 2025 

Last day: Friday 4 April 2025 

Summer Term 2025 

First day: Tuesday 22 April 2025 

Half term: Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May 2025 (INSET Monday 2nd June 2025) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 3rd June 2025 

Last day: Tuesday 22 July 2025 (INSET Tuesday 22nd July 2025) 

Children break up Monday 21st July 2025. 

Autumn Term 2025 

First day: Monday 1 September 2025 (INSETS Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd September) 

Children start back Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Half term: Monday 27 October to Friday 31 October 2025 

Last day Friday 19 December 2025 

Spring Term 2026 

First day: Monday 5 January 2026 (INSET Monday 5th January) 

Children start back Tuesday 6th January 2026 

Half term: Monday 16 February to Friday 20 February 2026 

Last day: Friday 27 March 2026 

Summer Term 2026 

First day: Monday 13 April 2026 

Half term: Monday 25 May to Friday 29 May 2026 (INSET Monday 1st June) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 2nd June 2026 

Last day: Monday 20 July 2026 (INSET Monday 20th July) 

Children break up Friday 17th July 2026 

 

Key Dates 2024-2025 

Any new dates will be highlighted. 

Date Time Event 

17th October 9.45-10.45 Reception Open Morning for entry in 2025 

18th October 8.15-8.45 Share My Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, with 

their parents/carers 

18th October  DLD (Developmental Language Disorder) Day 

Sunday 20th October 10.00 Schools Sunday @ Holy Trinity Church 

21st -24th   October  Parent/Teacher Meetings this week 

25th October  Break up for half term 

4th November  Autumn 2 begins 

7th November  Reception Open Morning for entry in 2025 

11th – 15th   November  Anti-bullying week 

12th November  School Eucharist @ school 

18th November  Flu Vaccinations for children (only for those whose parents/carers have given consent) 

28th November 9.45-10.45 Reception Open Morning for entry in 2025 

2nd – 6th December  Assessment week 

6th December 8.15-8.45 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, with 

their parents/carers 

10th December 9.15 Reception Nativity  

11th December 9.15 Reception Nativity  

12th December 9.15 Year 2 Christmas show 

13th December 10.30/2.30 Nursery Nativity  

16th December 9.15 Year 1 Concert  

17th December 18.30 Year 3/5 Carol Service @ Holy Trinity Church  

18th December 18.30 Year 4/6 Carol Service @ Holy Trinity Church  

20th December 14.00 Break up 



6th January 2025  INSET Day – School closed 

7th January 2025  Spring 1 Term begins for all children 

9th January  Reception Open Morning for entry in 2025 

14th February  Break up for half term 

24th February  Spring 2 term begins 

10th – 21st March  Assessment weeks 

24th – 28th March  Year 6 in France 

24th March – 3rd April  Parent/Teacher Meetings 

28th March 8.15-8.45 Nursery to Year 5 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, 

and books, with their parents/carers  

4th April 14.00 Break up for Easter holidays 

Tuesday 22nd April  Summer 1 term begins 

25th April 8.15-8.45 Year 6 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, 

with their parents/carers  

7th – 9th May  Year 4 PGL  

12th – 15th May  Year 6 SATS 

23rd May 8.15-8.45 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, with 

their parents/carers 

23rd May  Break up for half term 

2nd June  INSET Day – School closed 

3rd June  Summer 2 term begins  

3rd – 6th June  Year 4 Multiplication Check Week 

9th – 13th June  Assessment Week 

9th – 13th June  Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Window 

18th July 8.15-9.00 Extended Share My Learning  

21st July 9.15 

14.00 

Leaver’s Service @ Holy Trinity Church 

Term ends 

22nd July  INSET Day – School closed 

 

I hope you have a good weekend. 

Izzy Rickards 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


